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Letter from the President Weather Policy 
Happy New Year to all!  

January provides the opportunity for a “fresh 
start,” as well as a time to look back over the 
last year. I’d like to share some data with you 
to provide a sense of how we are doing as an 
organization. 

We accomplished a lot in 2019. We have grown from 78 to 140 
members. Our volunteer number has grown from 75 to 116. Most 
volunteers provide services directly to members, but about 12 
percent help with administrative work to support the organization. 
In 2019, our first full year in operation, we provided 2,304 services 
to our members, an average of 192 a month. Approximately 85-90 
percent of those were requests for transportation.  

Our goal is to match as many requested services as possible. This 
past year, a median of four percent of the requests per month 
were unmet.  Since we are an all-volunteer organization, we know 
that there will always be some unmatched requests, and we 
especially encourage our volunteers to match medical rides. In an 
effort to keep the number of unmatched requests low, we have 
assembled a small group of volunteers willing to do emergency 
medical requests. Other volunteers concentrate on matching 
requests for which the date is near.  

In 2019, we added social events to our offerings and given their 
success, our Social Committee plans to do more. We are also 
offering a few workshops for volunteers, and in April, Volunteer 
Appreciation Month, we are making plans to celebrate their very 
important contribution to our organization. Looking forward, we 
expect to continue adding more members as well as volunteers, 
for as our membership grows, so must our volunteer force. Lastly, 
feel free to offer recommendations to us if you have ideas on how 
we might improve in 2020.  As always, call our virtual office with 
your suggestions.  

Marilyn Nouri 
President, Bay to Sound Neighbors 

Inclement weather-related cancellations by 
Bay to Sound Neighbors will correspond 
with Dennis-Yarmouth public schools’ 
cancellations.  

For delayed start and early closing of 
schools, delivery of a service is left to the 
discretion of the volunteer driver. If you are 
not sure whether to cancel a scheduled 
service, please call the on-duty Service 
Coordinator (Monday-Friday 9am-12pm and 
1pm-4pm) at 508-470-0585 for the latest 
cancellation information.  

On the following holidays, Bay to Sound 
Neighbor’s office will be closed and services 
 will not be delivered. 

New Year’s Day Thanksgiving Day 

Martin Luther King 
Day 

Day after 
Thanksgiving 

Presidents Day Christmas Eve 

Memorial Day Christmas Day 

Independence Day New Year’s Eve 

Labor Day  
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Members’ Corner Members Speak 

Cynthia’s Story 

Cynthia, a long-time resident of Wellfleet, had been a volunteer with Nauset Neighbors some years back and 
so she knew first-hand what it was like to be on the giving end of an aging-in-place village. When she decided 
to sell her Wellfleet home a few years ago, which she once ran as a bed and breakfast, she settled further up 
Cape in Yarmouth at Maplewood. There she heard about Bay to Sound Neighbors through a friend, who 
recommended the service to her after she had experienced some health issues and could no longer drive.  

Cynthia likes to get out as often as she can and Bay to Sound has become her go-to for transportation. As she 
says, “all who volunteer are caring, considerate people.” She especially likes the one-on-one service where she 
can enjoy pleasant conversation with each volunteer who arrives. “Each volunteer is like a friend.” 

Spotlight on Member Services: Light Home and Garden  

Bay to Sound Neighbors offers a variety of services to assist members in their daily living. One area our 
volunteers can help is for small in-home or garden tasks. Though we cannot handle projects you would hire a 
professional to do, such as plumbing or landscaping, we can help with changing bulbs or smoke detector 
batteries, swapping out storm windows, moving patio furniture in/out or even filling bird feeders. We even 
have some volunteers who like to fix things! 

Please realize that some requests may be too time-consuming for a volunteer to handle and may require the 
member to contact a paid service. When you call to request help with a home & garden task, please describe 
your request in detail so a volunteer can decide if they have the expertise (or strength!) to handle the request. 

Members enjoyed a luncheon at Captain Parker’s in West Yarmouth. 

       
The event was organized by the B2SN Social Committee with entertainment  

and sing-along provided by member Richard McCarthy and his wife Diane 

What people are saying about B2SN  

“Thank you for the wonderful work you do.” Beth  

“I love this service. It has saved my life this past year. I thank all the volunteers for their time and 
caring service.” Mary  

 “Thank you for your help and kindness this year.” Doris  
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Volunteers’ Corner Why Volunteer with Bay to Sound Neighbors? 

Cathy’s story 

Prior to becoming a B2SN volunteer over a year ago, Cathy was no stranger to 
volunteering. One of her favorite and rewarding roles was teaching English as a second 
language to adults here on the Cape. Upon hearing about the mission of B2SN, she liked 
the idea of meeting new people while helping with services they sorely need. “Many 
people in my life could have used a service like this.” 

Cathy is a volunteer driver and provides technology help. “I love meeting new people and 
hearing their stories. People are gracious and self-sufficient. I am so inspired by what 
people do to remain independent.” In fact, she has helped some members connect with 
their families via technology such as FaceTime, email or even their Kindle.  

She recalled a special experience a few months back when she drove a member to Falmouth for an 
appointment. Her passenger noticed blue trees as they passed Cahoon Museum and they wanted to know 
more. On the trip back they decided to stop and ask. Now they both know that the blue trees are a National 
Art Project that the museum has become a part of to highlight the environment. “We both learned something 
on that trip!” 

Volunteer Notes 

We know our volunteers are passionate about helping our members. In fact, our analysis shows that the #1 
method that our volunteers first learned about Bay to Sound Neighbors is from a friend. Please continue 
spreading the word to your friends! 

Volunteer Openings 

We are seeking a volunteer to join our marketing team who has one or more of the following interests: Enjoys 
creative writing and can help gather and write material for our newsletter, and can help distribute 
posters/print materials and manage our brochure supply. Call Carol Donohue (978-273-3012) to find out 
more. If you know someone who has done office work or marketing-related work, we’d love to talk to them. 

Upcoming Events  

All volunteers are welcome to attend an informational workshop which is also open to the public. Bring a 
friend! 

February 10, 2020 at 2pm 

Recognizing Stages of Alzheimer’s/Dementia and Interaction Strategies for Volunteers 

Speaker: Melanie Braverman, Alzheimer's Family Support Center of Cape Cod 
Location: Dennis Senior Center 

Register for this event on our website or call 508-470-0585 to reserve your spot! 

https://baytosoundneighbors.helpfulvillage.com/events/26-recognizing-stages-of-alzheimer's_dementia-and-interaction-strategies


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join Us! 
Bay to Sound Neighbors’ mission is to support our members who want to remain in their home and age in 
place. Our all-volunteer organization helps members continue to live in their homes as long as possible and 
be more actively engaged in the community. You can help by becoming a member or volunteer, or by 
making a donation. We hope you will join us! 

Bay to Sound Neighbors 
PO Box 1505 

South Dennis, MA  02660 

Phone :(508)470-0585 
Email: baytosoundneighbors@gmail.com 
Website: www.baytosoundneighbors.org 

AmazonSmile 

 AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the same products, prices, 
and shopping features as Amazon.com. The difference is that when you shop on 
AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the purchase 
price of eligible products to the charitable organization of your choice. You must 
first go to  smile.amazon.com to be eligible to receive the matching contribution. 
On your initial visit, it asks what charity you want to support. We are registered as 
"Bay to Sound Neighbors." 

Like us on Facebook!   
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